Minutes of Meeting of April 25, 1952

Meeting was called to order at ';20 P. M. by Chairman Young in Mrs. Manley's living room.

Present were Mrs. Lockland, Mr. Weideman, Mr. Yelton, Mr. Aldrich and Mr. Arp.

Mr. Young announced that since the required number of public hearings had been held, the City Council had passed and adopted the Zoning Ordinance at their meeting Tuesday Evening, April 22nd. The Commission's next responsibility would be to prepare a building code and permit system to operate with the Zoning Ordinance.

At the meeting of January 11th, Mar. Weideman was directed by Chairman Young to present a petition for an ordinance for building permits to the City Council at their January 15th meeting. This petition was approved as an emergency measure at that time, and the material turned over to Mr. Sam Hall, City Attorney, for preparation.

Mr. Young appointed Mr. Arp, Mr. Aldrich and Mr. Weideman as a committee to prepare this material in the form of an ordinance, adding ordaining and emergency clauses so it could be passed without further delay.

Mr. Arp requested that some immediate action be taken by the City Council in regard to the legal status of the Planning Commission.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:30 P. M.

V. Manley, Sec.